FINAL REPORT

on the AKTION project No. 49p1

Project No. 49p1 represented a seminar entitled “Seminar on Electrochemical Sensors” which was held in Pardubice, December 10-15, 2007. According to the original application, the seminar was divided into two parts. The first part dealt with the newest trends in electroanalysis, especially with development of electrochemical sensors based on modified carbon pastes (in case of robust electrodes) or carbon inks (in case of miniaturized sensors), bismuth film electrodes as far as with construction of corresponding biosensors applicable in food analysis. The above project supported participation of our Austrian colleague, prof. Dr. Kurt Kalcher, to allow him presenting some lectures, but also guests from other countries (prof. Dr. Andrzej Bobrowski, AGH University of Science and Technology, Krakow, Poland, and PhD students from Poland, Serbia and Greece presented their contributions; their participation was supported from other sources. The second part – workshop - gave enough examples to students on bases of the newly developing research areas, such as enzyme-modified biosensors, very recent trends in the use of carbonaceous sensors as supports for metallic films, etc. A keynote lecture of prof. Kalcher was presented for a forum of approx. 30 students finishing their study for a MSc degree in three study courses - technical analytical chemistry, food evaluation and food analysis, and analysis of biological materials. Other 16 PhD students participated in all other lectures and workshop. During last afternoon, an excursion to open air museum “Betlém” in Hlinsko was organized for foreign participants.

Analogously to seminars organized in December 2005 and December 2006, it was decided to complete all contribution in the book entitled “Sensing in Electroanalysis”, the 3rd volume, which will be edited in Spring 2008 (prof. Karel Vytras and prof. Kurt Kalcher, editors).

A copy of financial expenses connected with the project is enclosed.

With many thanks for the support,

      prof. Ing. Karel Vytřas, DrSc.,

Head, Department of Analytical Chemistry

Pardubice, February 2008

